
 
 

Attn:  Trading and Market Making/Legal and Compliance/Operations/Systems 
UNIFORM PRACTICE ADVISORY  (UPC # 098-2003) June 4, 2003               
 
Caribbean Development Corporation – Common Stock (OTC:CDCFF)                                       
 
 On February 26, 2003, NASDAQ effected a one-for-one thousand (1-1000) reverse 
stock split and name change of Briana Bio-Tech, Inc. to Caribbean Development 
Corporation.  The issuer never implemented this corporate action since no new stock 
certificates representing the post split shares were issued. 
 
 Members are advised that effective June 5, 2003, trading and quotations in 
CDCFF will revert to a pre-split basis and the symbol will return to BRINF. 
 
 Any trades executed on a post-split basis on or after February 26, 2003 which have 
been settled between the parties shall be considered completed.  Any transactions 
remaining undelivered in CDCFF should be settled by the appropriate amount of pre-split 
shares. 
 
 Members are further advised to adjust their internal systems and records to reflect 
the change in dealing from post to pre-split. 
 
 
Crown Vantage, Inc. – Common Stock (OTC:CVANQ)               
 
  Notice has been received that the above Company’s Second Amended Plan of 
Reorganization (Plan) filed under Chapter XI of the Federal Bankruptcy Code, became 
effective on March 1, 2002.  Pursuant to the Plan, shareholders must surrender their 
existing common stock certificates, to be entitled to receive non-transferable, 
uncertificated, beneficial interests in the Crown Paper Liquidating Trust (Trust).  In addition, 
holders of CVANQ must submit registration information to the trustee in order to receive 
possible future proceeds, if any, from the Trust. Further information can be obtained by 
contacting: 
 

Wells Fargo Bank Minnesota, National Association 
Corporate Trust Department 

 Attn: Patty Adams @ 612.667.1102 
 
 DTCC participants may access the registration information form in the Participant 
Services System or contact their relationship manager for additional information. 
 
 Questions regarding this notice should be directed to:  Market Integrity Department, 
203.375.9609. 
 
   Dorothy L. Kennedy 
   Director 
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